
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

As we prepare to start a new school year, we would like to extend a warm welcome back to all of 
our students and their families. We hope you had a restful and enjoyable summer break. 

Firstly, we would like to wish our 6th-year students the very best of luck with their exam results, 
which will be released next Friday. We are proud of their hard work and dedication, and we look 
forward to celebrating their achievements. 

Over the summer, several exciting developments have taken place in our school. Our sports 
pitch has been successfully resurfaced, and we are looking forward to creating many 
memorable sporting moments on the new surface. In addition, the Concert Hall and Canteen 
area have received a much-needed facelift, and we hope these improvements will enhance our 
students' school experience. 

This year, we are introducing a new "bell time" to our school day. Similar to morning attendance, 
we will now be monitoring afternoon attendance at 2:00 PM. Text messages will be sent home 
for students who are late or absent from the 2:00 PM class. A gentle reminder that the school 
day begins at 8:50 AM with Tutor time, so please ensure your daughter arrives punctually. 

We also want to remind you of our school uniform policy. Students are expected to be in full 
school uniform at all times. All items of the school uniform must be clearly marked with the 
students’ name. The school tracksuit is only permitted during P.E. classes, and students should 
not combine elements of the PE/sports uniform with the regular school uniform. Additionally, 
any facial piercings, false nails, or false eyelashes must be removed before the start of the 
school year. These items are not permitted as part of the school uniform. Your cooperation in 
ensuring that your daughter adheres to these guidelines is greatly appreciated. 

Below are the Year Heads, Guidance and AEN for each year group for the coming school year. 

 

 

We are excited about the year ahead and look forward to working together to support your 
daughter's education and well-being. Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. 

Year  Year Head Guidance 
Counsellor 

AEN  

1st Year 
 

Ms J Corcoran Ms H O’Malley MS C Byrne 

2nd Year Ms D Regan Ms A O’Connell Mr D Fallon 
3rd Year 
 

Ms C Byrne Ms A O’Connell Mr D Fallon 

    
TY 
 

Ms S Healy Ms A O’Connell Mr D Fallon 

    
 5th Year 
 

Mr S Delahunty Ms H O’Malley Ms C Byrne 

6th Year 
 

Ms S Giblin Ms H O’Malley Ms C Byrne 


